




1 PM: Holy Qurbana at Scarborough
2 AM: Holy Qurbana at Cathedral

PM: Holy Qurbana at Cathedral
3 PM: Meeting with IT Team

Curia Metting
4 Monthly Retreat & Eparchial Assembly Committee

meeting
5 AM: Holy Mass at CMC

PM: SMYM (N) Executive Meeting
6 PM: Going to Milan, Rome
8-12 International Conference for Bishops by Focolare

Movement, Milan
14 Returning from Rome
15 AM: Eparchial Alter Server’s Meeting

PM: SMYM Winter Gala
16 AM: Holy Qurbana at Cathedral.

School Planning Meeting
PM: Holy Qurbana at Cathedral

19 PM: School Committee Meeting
18 AM: Consultors Body meeting
22 AM: School Committee Meeting with Board Members

PM: SOF Chapter Meeting at Cathedral
23 AM: Holy Qurbana at Cathedral

PM: Holy Qurbana at Cathedral
29 AM: Social Service Meeting at Cathedral
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Remaining True to Christ Now and at the Hour of  our Death

Introduction

The legalization in Canada of euthanasia and assisted suicide
occurred in 2016. Now, people can request their own death in certain
circumstances, and in advance of possibly intolerable pain or difficult
situations. Since legalization, and as of  the end of  December 2019,
more than 900 people in Alberta have chosen to die by these procedures.
Nearly all of them have been euthanized.

In response to a recent ruling of  the Superior Court of  Quebec, the
federal government is now planning to change the law to expand
eligibility for assisted suicide or euthanasia beyond people who are
nearing the end of  their lives. Further review of  the legislation could
well lead to allowing advance consent, and extending access to
euthanasia and assisted suicide to people who suffer from dementia or
other mental illnesses, and even mature minors. As we see this unfold,
the Bishops of  Alberta and the Northwest Territories wish to encourage
our people to remain steadfast in fidelity to the teachings of our faith.
Although euthanasia and assisted suicide, commonly referred to as
“MAiD,” are in some circumstances legally allowed, nevertheless they
are never morally permissible according to the commandments of  God.

Euthanasia and assisted suicide stand in stark opposition to the Christian
way of living and our belief in the sanctity of human life. The Cross of
Jesus Christ reveals that death and dying is a process to be accepted in
obedience to the will of  the Father. In contrast, euthanasia, which is
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the deliberate act of killing a person with the intention of ending their
suffering, and assisted suicide, which consists in helping someone to
take his or her own life, are self-willed and intended to end that life
prematurely. Neither is permissible, since they violate the prohibition
against taking innocent human life and stand as a rejection of  God’s
absolute sovereignty over life and death.

Surrender in Faith

Our foundational point of reference in all things is the life, death,
and resurrection of  our Lord Jesus Christ. Following Jesus means that,
just as he did, we surrender the entirety of our lives to the Father,
including our death, trusting in God’s nearness at every moment and
in the goodness of His sovereign will. By the self-offering of Jesus on
the Cross and his rising from the dead, God has rendered our human
death the gateway to eternal life in the blessedness of heaven. Therefore,
having lived in communion with Jesus through Baptism, and placing
our hope in the mercy of God, we can face the end of our earthly
journey and the judgment that awaits us with faith, serenity, and
courage. As Christians who pray daily to the Father “thy will be done,”
we acknowledge that it is not for us to determine when our lives will
end, nor to bring about our own death or ask others to end our lives for
us.

Much of the messaging today concerning euthanasia and assisted
suicide, which are morally wrong acts, presents these procedures as
compassionate, dignified, and loving. Even the terminology chosen in
Canada, “Medical Assistance in Dying (MAiD),” sounds caring, gentle
and helpful.  It is therefore necessary to be vigilant and on guard not to
allow euphemisms to mislead us by masking reality. All of  us are in
need of  support and welcome assistance at the time of  our dying.
Assistance to hasten our death, though, is a very different matter. By
engaging in the acts of  euthanasia and assisted suicide, one is terminating
innocent human life. This is never morally permissible.
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Preparing for a Holy Death

From a Christian perspective, dying is one of the most important
moments in our journey with God. We look forward in hope to being
in the House of the Father, and so desire to be prepared and ready for
that moment when God will call us to Himself. The sacraments given
to the Church by Christ are a source of great spiritual comfort and
assistance at this time. The mercy God bestows in the confession and
absolution of our sins, the Sacrament of the Sick, and the Eucharist
received as Viaticum (“food for the journey”), leads us to the grace of
a holy death. We also prepare well by reconciling with others and taking
leave of  our families, trusting that after our death they will remember
and pray for us as we go forward to our eternal rest.

Having the support of  family, friends, pastors and health care
professionals who acknowledge these spiritual realities is of great
importance during this stage of  our journey. Indeed, the Christian
community earnestly desires to draw near to those who are preparing
to die. Pope Francis strongly urges us to accompany people in all
circumstances of life. This is especially significant as one enters the
end stages of  life and is near death. To persons at the end of  their lives
or experiencing severe suffering, the offering of consistent and loving
support affirms their inestimable value and dignity as human beings
created and loved by God.

A Call to Advocacy
Among the ways to accompany people and assist them to die well,

and that do not deliberately or intentionally bring about their death is
the offering of excellent quality palliative care. The Catholic Church
strongly advocates for this holistic medical care  ?  physical, emotional
and spiritual  ?  at the end of life, and that all people have access to it
for the alleviation of  their suffering. This medical care is generally
available in most large jurisdictions in Canada, but not everywhere
across the country. Therefore, we urgently need to remind our
lawmakers that palliative care  ?  which by its very nature does not

12



9

include assisted suicide or euthanasia  ?  is of vital human importance
for people who are dying and their family members. We must encourage
them not only to extend the availability of palliative care to the whole
population of our land, but also to guarantee that palliative care
providers will not be forced to participate in MAiD.

Our advocacy must also embrace the need to protect the
conscience rights of healthcare professionals, who give their lives to
accompany and care for the sick and suffering but conscientiously
object to cooperating in euthanasia and assisted suicide on moral or
religious grounds. They know these procedures are ethically wrong,
and contrary to their reasons for choosing the medical profession in
the first place. Canada is a democratic country that, in its Charter of
Rights, proclaims liberty of conscience and freedom of religion as
first among all rights. Let us urge our lawmakers to uphold the Charter
by preserving these freedoms, which are essential for maintaining the
common good in our pluralistic society.

Pope Francis reminds us in his message for the XXVIII World
Day of  the Sick (February 11, 2020): “Life must be welcomed,
protected, respected and served from its beginning to end: both human
reason and faith in God, the author of  life, require this.” The most
effective way in which to express our consistent opposition to assisted
suicide and euthanasia, and advocate for excellent quality palliative
care and the protection of conscience rights, is by direct contact with
our Members of  Parliament. We strongly encourage you to reach out
to your elected representative in defense of the dignity and sanctity
of human life.

Conclusion
The Catholic Church, faithful to Christ her Founder, teaches and

gives witness to the reverence that is due to every human life. She
believes and affirms that life in all its mystery is a gift to us from God
our Creator, never to be rejected but always protected from beginning
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to end, from conception until natural death. Let us lift up our prayers
on behalf of anyone who may be in danger of seeking to die by
euthanasia or assisted suicide. With the help of our prayers and the
support of our accompaniment, may they choose instead to surrender
to the mystery of  God’s sovereign and loving will. We must pray, too,
for their families, anguishing over the suffering of their loved one and
sometimes forced to grapple with this immoral legal option.

May they seek and find the Lord’s presence with them, and know
his gift of  peace and consolation as they place their trust in him. Our
prayers must also embrace all the healthcare professionals who, faithful
to the witness of their conscience, promote the dignity of every human
life, especially as they care for the dying. Let us ask the Lord to keep
all of  us true to him, in every moment of  life and at the hour of  our
death.

Yours in Christ,
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The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, P.C., M.P.
Prime Minister of Canada
House of Commons Ottawa, ON
K1A 0A6
justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca

Dear Prime Minister,

On behalf of the Catholic Bishops of Canada, I write to voice our
very serious concern regarding the proposed changes to the present legisla-
tion on what is referred to as “Medical Assistance in Dying” (MAiD). We
unequivocally affirm and maintain the fundamental belief  in the sacredness
of  all human life, a value that we share with many others in our country,
including persons of different faiths and no faith at all. Despite the mislead-
ing euphemism, “Medical Assistance in Dying” (MAiD) remains simply eu-
thanasia and assisted suicide – that is, the direct taking of human life or the
participation in his/her suicide, which can never be justified. Suffering and
death are indeed terrifying and the instinct to flinch from pain is universal. But
euthanasia and assisted suicide are not the answer. We strongly urge the Gov-
ernment of Canada, before proceeding further, to undertake a more exten-
sive, thorough, impartial, and prolonged consultation on the question, in or-
der to ensure all pertinent factors – social, medical, and moral – are carefully
and thoroughly considered.
Dangers and inadequacy of current safeguards

The government’s attempt to expand euthanasia to include advance
directives, as well as extending it to situations in which death is not reasonably
foreseeable, is deeply troubling. Further attempts to make it available to ma-
ture minors, the mentally ill, and the cognitively impaired are evidence that the
current safeguards are inadequate and can be legally challenged and over-
turned.

The dangers we see now in Canada, and those that can be foreseen
by experiences elsewhere (including euthanasia for depression, child euthana-
sia, and elder abuse) are shocking and disturbing, and have no place in any
society. At this point in Canada’s history, we should ask, with integrity and
honesty, what kind of  culture we are leaving to future generations.

Letter to Prime Minister by Archbishop Richard Gagnon
Archbishop of Winnipeg President of the Canadian Conference  of Catholic Bishops



Our hope is to promote a society in which human life will be received and
treated as a gift, and supported in the face of physical, emotional and spiritual
vulnerability and suffering.

Present survey is inappropriate, inadequate and biased

We are disappointed and deeply concerned that the federal government
has recently refused to appeal the Quebec Superior Court ruling on extending
euthanasia/assisted suicide to persons whose deaths are not imminent, i.e.,
reasonably foreseeable. Furthermore, while we agree in principle with consulting
Canadians, we object to the questionnaire devised by the Department of Justice.

1) It is inappropriate and superficial to use a survey to address grave moral
questions concerning life and death; 2) Two weeks is entirely insufficient to
study the question as well as to learn from the sobering lessons in other
jurisdictions where euthanasia/assisted suicide has been practised with fewer
restrictions;  3) The way the survey was constructed requires Canadians to
agree tacitly in the expansion of euthanasia before even being able to express
opposition and any concerns they may have; 4) The survey failed to give
fundamental attention to the fears and concerns of the elderly and disabled
about feeling pressure to relieve their caregivers of the burdens their condition
entails by resorting to assisted suicide/euthanasia; 5) The consultation should
take account of the full range of factors that can influence a decision to request
euthanasia/assisted suicide: loneliness, isolation, inadequate or unavailable
support services, abandonment by or lack of  family and community support,
as well as other experiences of physical and psychological crisis; 6) The
consultation should investigate the patient’s vulnerability to being pressured or
coerced into choosing euthanasia/assisted suicide.

Priority of protecting the vulnerable

The Church’s ministry of  healing and accompanying the sick involves
national and regional networks of parishes and healthcare institutions on which
vulnerable Canadians and their families rely for support and care. We know
of  many who live with profound suffering of  one kind or another. Catholic
institutions as well as many individual Catholics, including ourselves as pastors,
minister to the physically disabled, the mentally ill, and the developmentally
challenged. We visit the elderly who are lonely, isolated, abandoned, and
insufficiently supported by healthcare and community services. We listen to
those who, gripped by a physical or psychological crisis, see no reason for
going on. All of these people are endangered by euthanasia/assisted suicide.
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They need our steadfast support, our advocacy, and indeed the protection
afforded by the very safeguards the government is trying to overturn.

Experience has shown that patients are more likely to request euthana-
sia/assisted suicide when their pain is not properly managed by palliative care,
when their dependence on others is not adequately met, or when they are
socially marginalized. The loving presence of  family, the support of  the com-
munity, effective and accessible health care, social support, and researchbased
improvements in patient care also make a difference in one’s choice for life.
Healthcare practitioners, elected officials, and policy makers must not have
recourse to euthanasia/assisted suicide as an answer to pressures and deficien-
cies in the current healthcare system given that an alternative already exists,
namely palliative care.

We, as Bishops of  the Catholic faithful in Canada, call on the govern-
ment to engage in a more rigorous, impartial and prolonged study of the
problems inherent in euthanasia/assisted suicide by involving those whose ex-
periences offer a different perspective and even present inconvenient truths.
For example: to hear from parents whose children with mental illness wish to
end their lives; to query healthcare providers who in conscience do not wish to
be complicit in, or required to cooperate in, euthanasia or assisted suicide; to
consider cases of the elderly as well as the physically and cognitively impaired
who have been abused by their caregivers; to listen to mental health profes-
sionals whose ongoing struggle involves treating the suicidal thoughts of  their
patients; to study the unanticipated results in Belgium and the Netherlands along
with the ever expanding permissibility of  euthanasia in their respective legisla-
tion. To this end, the decision announced 27 January 2020 by the Government
of Quebec to extend its consultations is appropriate in so far as there is need
to exercise the greatest caution in broadening the conditions for eligibility.

Palliative care, not MAiD

As citizens, we see all levels of government, abetted by regulatory bodies and
the media, give priority to those who want to choose euthanasia and assisted
suicide while providing minimal funding and support for palliative care, home
care and hospices. Palliative care, which has yet to become fully realized and
accessible in our own country, offers a compelling answer – the only respect-
ful, comprehensive and ethical alternative to the problem the government is
trying to address. Palliative care seeks to alleviate the pain, loneliness, fear, dis-
tress, and despair which can lead to the tragic failure of euthanasia/assisted
suicide. It is more humane because it is anchored in the recognition that human
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life has an objective value over and above our free choices.

This past October 2019, after what it describes as an intensive pro-
cess of consultation with physicians and non-physicians around the world,
and in “accord with the views of  most physicians worldwide,” the World
Medical Association reaffirmed its long-standing policy of  opposition to eu-
thanasia and physician-assisted suicide, reiterated “its strong commitment to
the principles of medical ethics and that utmost respect has to be maintained
for human life,” and confirmed its opposition to any physician being forced
to participate in euthanasia and assisted suicide or obliged to make referrals to
this end (https://www.wma.net/news-post/world-medicalassociation-reaf-
firms-opposition-to-euthanasia-and-physician-assisted-suicide/). Furthermore,
national and international hospice palliative care organizations, including the
Canadian Hospice Palliative Care Association (CHPCA) and the Canadian
Society of Palliative Care Physicians (CSPCP),  have likewise rejected euthana-
sia/assisted suicide as being part of hospice palliative care, noting that they are
“fundamentally different” and “differing in multiple areas including in phi-
losophy, intention and approach” (https://www.chpca.net/chpcacspcp). Need-
less to say, there are also recorded instances of  hospices being compelled to
follow provincial MAiD regulations against their inherent and foundational
ethos, as has already happened across our own country.

In the hope you will consider our request for a more extensive, thorough,
impartial, and prolonged consultation, I wish to assure you that our Confer-
ence would welcome any opportunity to discuss and explain our concerns
further, should you or your ministers so wish.

Respectfully,

+Richard Gagnon Archbishop of Winnipeg President of the Canadian Con-
ference  of Catholic Bishops

c.c.:  The Honourable David Lametti, Minister of Justice and Attorney General of Canada
The Honourable Patty Hajdu, Minister of Health
The Honourable Carla Qualtrough, Minister of  Employment, Workforce Development  and
Disability Inclusion
The Hon. Andrew Scheer, PC, MP, Leader, Conservative Party of  Canada  Mr. Yves-
François Blanchet, MP, Leader, Bloc Québécois
Mr. Jagmeet Singh, MP, Leader, New Democratic Party of  Canada
Ms. Jo-Ann Roberts, MP, Interim Leader, Green Party of  Canada
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CURIA NEWS

DIACONATE OF Dn. JOYAL

Bishop Jose Kalluvelil conferred the diaconate order of
Br. Joyal Varickanikkal on 21st January 2020 at St. Joseph’s
Pontifical Seminary, Mangalappuzha Aluva. Rev. Fr. Sebastian
Arikat was the Archdeacon for the ceremony. The Rector,
Priests and Brothers participated in the ceremony.

MONTHLY RECOLLECTION FOR PRIESTS AND
SISTERS.

Monthly Recollection for priests and sisters will be held on 4th

Tuesday, 2020 at Bishops House at 10.00 am. Bishop Jose
Kalluvelil will give the message.

EPARCHIAL ASSEMBLY COMMITTEE MEETING

Eparchial Assembly Committee meeting of priests will be held
on 4th Tuesday 2020 at 1.30 pm at Bishops House.
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""Justice delayed is justice denied''.
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1. Department of  Catechism of  Western Region conducted an
Orientation Program for Catechism teachers at Christ the King
Syro-Malabar Catholic Church, Saskatoon on 2020 January 12.
Twelve teachers attended the program. Heartfelt thanks to Rev.
Fr. Plogen Antony Kannampuzha, Parish Priest and Mrs. Binu
Jacob, the Principal, who organized the program and all the
catechists who attended the course. Fr. Augustine
Kallumkatharayil led the classes.

2. Department of  Family Apostolate for the Western Region has
scheduled to conduct Marriage
Preparation Course at St.
Alphonsa Syro-Malabar Forane
Church, Edmonton on behalf
of the Department of Family
Apostolate of  Western Regional
Pastoral Center on March 13,
2020 to March 15(Friday,
Saturday and Sunday). An experienced and skilled Resource
Team comprised of  fourteen members will lead the sessions to
assist the youth preparing for marriage. Classes begin at 9.00am
and conclude at 6pm every day. Participants are requested to
find their accommodation facility. If  any help is needed or for
any inquiry, kindly contact Fr. Augustine kallumkatharayil.
Mobile No. 780 933 1403.

3. An Orientation Program will be conducted for the Catechism
teachers at St. Jude Syro- Malabar Catholic Church,Winnipeg
on 2020, February 8. All the teachers requested to Participate
the sessions.

            Fr. Augustine Kallumkatharayil

                                Director, Western Regional Pastoral Center, Edmonton

WESTERN REGIONAL PASTORAL CENTER



In 2020, we have introduced an awesome activity planned for our
members throughout our Eparchy.  “PAC2020” - it is like a project for
our members (CML, HCA and Jesus Kids) where they will be involved
in different activities according to their groups.  The below documents
were given to each group as a guide for the activities they need to
complete.
              Jesus Kids            HCA         CML

February Activity

Saint:  St. Brigid

Feast:  Feb 1

Virtue: Respect

Bible Verse: For though I am free with respect to all, I have made myself
a slave to all, so that I might win more of  them. (1 Cor. 9:19)

Description:

Jesus Kids & HCA Junior: God wants us to treat all people
with the respect they deserve.

HCA Senior & CML: Respect is seeing the goodness in others.
It helps us to see others as God sees them, to accept them as they are,
and to treat them with dignity. From the perspective of  the Catholic
Graduate Expectations, a respectful person:
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 Has a confident, positive sense of self and respect for the dignity
and welfare of others

 Honors the rights, responsibilities and contributions of self
and others

 Values and honors the important role of  family in society
 Values the environment and uses resources wisely
 Honors the faith traditions, world religions and life journeys of

all people of goodwill
For more information please contact Sr. Jeslin CMC at
piousassociationsinexarchate@gmail.com.
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MARRIAGE PREPARATION COURSE-2020

Month & Date: March 27,28,29

Days:  Friday, Saturday, Sunday

FAMILY APOSTOLATE

Director : Rev. Fr. Jose Alencherry

Cell No.: 437 220 0658,

Email : cherryjose68@gmail.com

For further details contact:

Sr. Jyothy - +1 437 229 7144



Newcomer’s Meet

Newcomer’s Meet and greet session was held on Jan 12 in the
newly allocated social services room at St Alphonsa Cathedral. The
participants included new immigrants, students and recent graduates. The
interactive session facilitated by the social services leadership team and
Mr. Paul Maniangattu was informative and helpful.

On Jan 19th Department of  social services international students
team led by Mr. Joys Joseph collaborated with the youth apostolate
team in the first SMYM youth gathering of  the year. A presentation was
done by the director Mr.  Cherian Manathara for the participants on the
activities of  the department and on resources available to students.

Vision 2020

On Jan 20, an information session – Vision 2020 for prospective
students to Canada was held at Kakkanad - Kerala. The social services
team participated online through Zoom and provided valuable inputs
to the participants about the resources available to them through the
recently published welcome kit. Despite the time difference, the inputs
were well appreciated by those who attended.

Holy Mass in Sudbury

Jan 26, Mr. Sunny Kunnappilly and Mr. Aby Seban plan to
accompanied Fr Rijo in our ongoing efforts to provide a monthly Holy
Mass in Sudbury.

In addition, we continue to share information on available job
opportunities and help with settlement matters.

28

SOCIAL SERVICE DEPARTMENT



Fr.  Daris Cherian
(Vocation Director of  the Eparchy of  Mississauga)

Sr.  Celine Rose
(Associate Director)
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DIVINE ACADEMY

Music School
Divine Academy, formed as an educational wing of  the Eparchy

of Mississauga, under the auspices of His Excellency Bishop Mar Jose
Kalluvelil, has successfully started the music division on Saturday January
11, 2020. A parent student session was launched at 1030 am in the
Kannampuzha Hall where Karthik Ramalingam – who is in charge of the
Music Wing and his teachers did a short presentation and explained to the
audience that the intent of Divine Academy is to provide quality education
in instrumental and vocal music performance, to contribute towards the
holistic development particularly of  children and youth in the community.,
with emphasis on enhancing cultural awareness, spiritual well being and
community service.

The Music Department of the Divine Academy envisions imparting
students with a good knowledge of  performance aspects in instrumental
and vocal music, thereby creating a responsible pool of responsible
musicians who can propagate the most vital musical aspects of church and
worship, such as in choirs and ensembles for religious and secular occasions.

Music classes were launched on Saturday Jan 11th for many students.
As of date over 100 students have registered for the music lessons while
60 have started their classes.

We thank all the registrants and encourage parents who have signed
up to send their children to the registered lessons in February and beyond
months.

We encourage you and your children to take full advantage of  this
golden opportunity from the best in the teaching industry.
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VOCATION BUREAU

YOUTH APOSTOLATE
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Gr.11 and 12 Retirement Home Trip
To say that this experience was beautiful wouldn’t be enough. This

trip was truly one of the best experiences we’ve ever had. I’m sure all of us
would agree that stepping into the Revera Kings Garden Retirement Home
truly broadened our perspectives and enlightened our hearts.

We sang Christmas carols and seeing those beautiful smiles on their
faces warmed our hearts. Later when we talked to the retirees, we realized
how many blessings we often take for granted in our own lives. Much of  the
elderly that we encountered, had amazing life experiences to share, such as
one, who was famous author. These stories and lessons were very inspiring
and eye-opening.

This trip helped us
to understand the
importance of having
people around you, who
truly care for you.

The retirees were
happy to see us and enjoyed
the time they had to talk to
someone about whatever
was on their minds.

Visiting these elderly
retirees reminded us to keep
our loved ones close to us
always, as these are the
relationships that strengthen us on this journey. Our loved ones give us memories
to think back on when we are older, like the retirees we visited.

ST. ALPHONSA CATHEDRAL
MISSISSAUAGA
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This was truly a very wholesome experience which we will always
cherish and remember. Now, if  another opportunity like this were to come
up, I’m sure we would definitely do this again and we highly recommend this
for all high school students!

First Anniversary of  Pious
Association for Children

(Jesus Kids, Holy Childhood
Association & Cherupushpa

Mission League)

On December 7th, Pious Association for Children held their 1st

Anniversary and Christmas Celebration.  Over 100 Pious members and their
families attended this event along with special guests His Excellency Mar Jose
Kalluvelil, Rev Father Jacob Edakalathur Vicar of St. Alphonsa Cathedral,
Rev. Father Saji Thomas CMI Assistant Vicar of  St Alphonsa Cathedral, Sr.
Jeslin CMC Director of Pious Association for Children and other CMC
Sisters.  Our own Pious Members Alina Suresh and Noah Vince hosted the
day, with various entertainment dances by Pious Members.  Various Pious
Members through the skit “My Gift – the story of Christmas” impeccably
enacted the meaning of  Christmas.  It was such a joy to see the young ones
reciting Bible verses.   The day was full of  entertainment and wonderful
surprises such as Fr. Sebastian Arikat, former Vicar of  St. Alphonsa Cathedral,
joining us through Skype from India, the introduction of the Papal Anthem
sung by our very own Pious Choir and also Santa Claus coming to share
wonderful goodies with the children.

Pious Association for Children
welcomed all its members in the
New Year and had our monthly
gathering on January 4, 2020.  In
this gathering, our young
members were introduced to St.
Hilary and the virtue of “Self
Control/Decision Making” in
their classes.  After the class
sessions, all  the members
gathered in the church where
under the leadership of the Pious
choir they joined in for Praise &January 2020 Monthy Gathering
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Worship.  Fr. Saji Thomas CMI, Assistant Vicar of  St Alphonsa Cathedral,
lead the adoration.  PAC2020 (details of  this has been communicated to all
members and their parents) was also rolled out at this session.  Our next
monthly gathering is on February 1st, 2020.
Upcoming events
v February 1st:  Fifth Monthly Meeting at St. Alphonsa Cathedral
v February 2nd:  Announcement of  winners from Cathedral for Pious

Competition to Eparchy
Other events
Ø Animators Rosary every Wednesday at 9pm
Ø Young Ministers of  Christ Rosary every Thursday at 9pm

Ø Animators Monthly Meeting every second Sunday at 11:30am

A GREAT INITIATIVE BY KNIGHTS
OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL 16624

For the third year running, since inception of  this new Council in
2017,  The St Alphonsa Council 16624 has been leading by example by collecting
the unprecedented honor of  the Ten Star Council Award in 2017-8, followed
by the 4-Star Council Award in 2018 and a 2-Star Council Award for 2019.

St Alphonsa Council has shown the lead in the Food for Families
program by launching the ‘Hearts to Hands’  Food Drive for the third
consecutive year. Bro Sibichen Joseph (2nd year trustee) who took the lead on
helping the needy within Ontario irrespective of religion, identified the needs
of the young international students and the young immigrant families strewn
across the breadth and width of Ontario from Sarnia to Peterborough to
Sudbury to Niagara regions. The new target set was double of  2018 and
delivered 10786  to 505 people which included over 400 international students
and families.

The students and new immigrant families acknowledged that this came
during the dire winter months when they could not find jobs and were finding
it very difficult to put food on the table. Each unit of food consisted of 1 bag
of 8 kg rice, 2 kgs of green gram and 1 bottle pickle.

St Alphonsa Council does truly live up to the Knights of Columbus
Principles and Pillar of  Charity.  Congratulations to Brother Sibichen Joseph
and the entire Knights Council members.

34



ST. ALPHONSA PARISH
CAMBRIDGE
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Daily Bible Reading:

Sr. Valsa Therese Chf, introduced the full Bible reading plan to various prayer
units of  the Parish and since the beginning of  the New Year, the daily readings
are circulated through various Whatsapp groups very promptly.  We hope and
pray that the faithful are striving daily to embrace the richness of the sacred
scriptures, thereby proclaiming it to the world.

Catechism Exam:

The Catechism students prepared for the mid-term Catechism exams that
were held successfully on January 26, 2020 for JK through grade 8.

Sunday of  the Word of  God:

            To mark the “Sunday of
the Word of  God” as established by
Pope Francis, Rev. Fr. Martin
enthroned the Holy Bible as the altar
servers and Catechism students
walked down the aisle in a procession
while the choir sang the apt and
beautiful song “Thiruvachanam,
Nithyavachanam.”  The display
included the Holy Bible, candles and
flowers beautifully arranged on the
Bema.

Jesus speaks to us sometimes personally, authoritatively or by the Holy
Spirit and yes, through  his words. Through his Homily, Fr. Martin highlighted
the proclamation of  the Word of  God from today’s Gospel using Mary’s
words: “Do whatever he tells you.” (John 2: 5) The faithful, and especially the
little kids grasped the meaning of  today’s Word of  God when Fr. Martin
helped them understand and repeat John 2: 5 using their loudest of voices,
there by encouraging everyone to apply it to their daily lives.
 Upcoming Events in February:
• Registration and Preparation for Logos Bee (Gospel of St. Matthew study

rogram for Catechism students, youth and adults), Logos Quiz (KCBC
Kerala Online)

• Catechism Exams for grades 10 & 11
• Story/Movie Extravaganza (Enacting Biblical Stories) by Catechism students.



ST. THOMAS FORANE CHURCH
SCARBOROUGH
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Varnnam 2019

The Mega fundraising program of St.
Thomas Syro-Malabar Forane
Catholic Church, Scarborough-
Varnnam 2019 held on 28 December
2019

Varnam 2019 which was the extravagant fundraising event conducted on
December 28th 2019, was not only a mere financial success but a platform of
mesmerizing performances as well. This spectacular art show comprised of
more than a hundred artists. The songs, dances, skits and other varieties of
programs left all the audience in awe and amazement. The Vicar General of
the Diocese, Most. Rev. Fr. Pathros Champakkara ignited the traditional lamp
and inaugurated the program. The Vicar of  the Parish, Most. Rev. Fr. Jose
Alencherry gave the opening remarks and the Associate Vicar, Rev. Fr. Daris
Cherian also addressed the crowd. The Mega Sponsor of  the event; Mr. Jeo
Jose alongside Mr. Sunil Sebastian and other sponsors were also honored
during the ceremony. This program which included participants from all age
groups is considered as the victory of the unity and hard work of all the
parishioners of  St. Thomas Syro Malabar Catholic Forane Church, Scarborough.
The program was followed with dinner and concluded by around midnight.
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SMYM youth of  our parish has organized a session by Toronto Police for all
the youth and new immigrants of our parish. Around 60 participants were
present for the session. This session was enriched with different topics like
opportunities and threats for student in Canada, Do’s and don’ts in Canada,
things to be done in emergencies or panic situations, landlord tenant issues,
criminal offenses, driving offenses, spams, scams and fraud prevention.

SMYM Unit election
SMYM election for the new leaders was held at St. Thomas Forane Catholic
Church, Scarborough on Sunday, 19- Jan-2020 after the evening mass for youth.
President - Joshua Devassy
Vice President - Bettina George
General Secretary - Reshma Raju
 Secretary - Jibin Poulose
Treasurer - Jerin Johnson
Councilors - Ansssen Anto & Anju Augustine
Youth Team Animator - Santhosh Thomas

Session by Toronto Police



HOLY FAMILY PARISH
HALIFAX
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New Year Celebration
Halifax Parish community celebrated the New Year 2020 with

Eucharistic Adoration, Year-End-Begin-Payers and Holy Mass starting
from 10.30 PM at St John the Baptist church on 31/12/2019. Parish
members also welcomed 2020 by cake cutting and coffee social after
the Mass.

Family Unit Prayers and Election of  Unit Representatives
On January 10th Friday, St Chavara family unit members

gathered together for their first official ward prayer meeting and the
small dinner there after.  Fr John Mylanvelil and Fr Joseph lead the
prayer meeting. Members also elected the following ward representatives:
Mr Raju Joseph, General Coordinator, Mrs Ancy Leo, Spiritual
Coordinator, Mr Jacob Ambadan, Catechism and Youth Coordinator
and Mr Sony Antony, Treasurer.  Mr. Raju Joseph and Mrs. Ancy Leo
will represent the Parish Council from St Chavara ward.

On January 17th St Euphrasia unit members joined together in
the house of Mr Bipin Sebastian for their first unit prayer meeting and
election there after. Mr Franklin and Mrs Selma Jomon were elected as
General Coordinator and Spiritual Coordinator respectively. They will
be the Parish Council members from St Euphrasia ward. The meeting
also elected Mrs Ann Treesa Febin as the Finance Coordinator, Prakash
Antony as the Catechism and Youth Coordinator and Mrs. Aswini Linto
as the Cultural Coordinator. It was followed by discussion and agape.

SMYM Halifax Unit
On January 12, Sunday the youth of  Holy Family church Halifax formed
the Halifax chapter of  SMYM (Syro Malabar Youth Movement) under
the leadership of Fr John Mylanvelil. The meeting was conducted at St
Michael’s parish and twenty members joined the (SMYM) on that day.



The meeting also elected Mr Jacob Ambadan as the President, Mr
Josemon Babu as the Vice President, Mr Bastin Punnassery as the
General Secretary, Mr Sumin Peter as the Secretary, Mr Chris Wilson as
Treasurer, Ms Divya Benny & Ms Theresa Raphel as Councillors and
Mr. Sebastian as the Youth Team Animator

Malayalam and Dance Classes
We started Malayalam and Dance classes for the kids of  our community
on 18/01/2020 at St John the Baptist parish hall. Sixteen kids registered
for both the class and we are expecting more kids in the coming days.
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Jesus youth fellowship for international youth prayer meeting was hap-
pened in Niagara on 21st January 2020. 45  international youth were gathered.
In that there were more than 20 new comers. The meeting have generally con-
sist of  a Holy Rosary, Ice breaking section, Praise and worship, Word of  God
Discussion and Reflection, intercession and Thanksgiving, concluding prayer
and Fellowship.. Prayer meeting have been start with Holy Rosary at 7:00pm
and end with Fellowship at 9:30pm. Praise and worship and intercession prayer
lead by Jesus youth Niagara team members Word of  God reflection was given
by Fr. Thomas Venmanthara. Special thanks to Denny and Family for arranging
the delicious Dinner.

Jesus youth fellowship for international youth
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International Youth Meet

Under the leadership of  Fr. Thomas Vennmanthara, International
Youth Meet was conducted at the Mohawk College Campus, Hamilton on
January 24th, 2020 from 5-9pm. Around 70 youth from Hamilton commu-
nity participated in the event. The event began with the rosary, followed by a
session regarding a Christ-like life by Lissa Mathew. The youth had an oppor-
tunity to have confession and attend Holy Mass celebrated by Fr. Thomas.

Young Missionaries of  Christ

There will be a gathering for the Young Missionaries of  Christ (Grades 8-12)
on Saturday, February. 8th, 2020 from 9am-12pm at the new mission centre.

Pious Associations
The Three Pious Associations of Hamilton (Jesus Kids, Holy Childhood and
Cherupushpa Mission League) displayed the entries of their speech competi-
tion at church on Sunday,
January 5, 2020. There
were 24 participants from
all grades of the Pious As-
sociations and it was a re-
markable experience for
the children involved.
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Catechesis Assessment
The Catechesis Department of St. Joseph's Syro-Malabar Catholic Parish con-
ducted the Annual Mid-Term Assessment for children enrolled in Catechism
from JK to Grade 12.
St. Kuriakose Elias Chavara Feast
On January 19, 2020, the parishioners celebrated the feast day of St. Kuriakose
Elias Chavara. Fr. Thomas Venmanthara, the pastor, was the main celebrant
and the feast was organized under the leadership of the St. Chavara Family
Unit.
Inauguration of  St. Joseph’s Mission House
On January 30, 2020, a Mission House for St. Joseph's Syro-Malabar Parish
was inaugurated by Most Reverend Bishop Mar Jose Kalluvelil. Vicar General
Fr. Pathros, Pastor Fr. Thomas Venmanthara, Fr. Jojo and Fr. Toby were co-
celebrants at the Holy Mass. The sisters from Holy Family and CMC congre-
gations were also present at this function. The Parish Council Members of
Niagara and Hamilton attended the event as well. An honorable mention also
went out from the Bishop to Fr. John Mylamvelil, the former pastor of  St.
Joseph's Syro-Malabar Catholic Parish and the Chancellor of Diocese of
Mississauga.  It was a landmark occasion for both parishes and will serve as an
important stepping stone for future of the Church.



ST. ALPHONSA CHURCH
VANCOUVER
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Christmas and New Year celebration

Our annual Christmas and New Year program was performed on
January 05, Sunday after our evening Mass. Rev. Fr. Diju Kuriakose, Pastor,
St. Joseph Malankara Catholic Church, was the chief  guest of  the Dy. The
performances of  our children from Kindergarten to Grade eleven were well
appreciated by the audience. The Margamkaly and the grand finale of the
youth added much color to the celebration. The presence of  Fr. Paul Bhui
and representatives of St. Bernadette Parish is an encouragement to
performers. The prgramme came to an end by 9.30pm with agape. The
catechism team and parish council coordinated all the events of  the day. (Cr
1,2,3)

Kunjupaithangalude Thirunal

Special mass were arranged to celebrate the Feast of  the Holy
Innocents. After the mass the pastor said special prayer for the children and
blessed them and gave them sweets. (H1)

New Year day

We welcomed the New Year with Midnight Mass. The adoration before the
mass was an opportunity to reflect on the last year’s blessings and failures and
to prepare to welcome the New Year with new resolutions.
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ST. MOTHER TERESA SYRO MALABAR
CATHOLIC CHURCH. CALGARY

New Year’s Eve Holy Hour Adoration and Holy Mass.

The parishioners assembled on the New Year’s Eve at the parish church under
the leadership of  the Vicar Rev Fr Sajo Puthusserry.  During this time period in
the Church, the Holy Eucharist was held in a Monstrance making it visible for
adoration. New Year’s Eve Holy Hour Adoration started at 11 pm and the
Holy Mass followed. Fr Sajo exhorted the parishioners to use the occasion as
an opportunity for reflection, self evaluation or self examination. He also
suggested them that it could be a time for prayer of  Gratitude for the past
year and dedicate the New Year to the Lord. All parishioners exchanged New
Year greetings to each other and returned to their homes after spending some
time for socialization and sharing some sweets.

One Day Retreat for Youth

The Youth Ministry under the guidance of  Fr Sajo organized a one day retreat
for the young members of the parish on January 3, 2020. The retreat was led
by Sr Catherine and Sr Gabriel of the Sisters of Divine Mercy Congregation.
There were a total of 52 attendees for the retreat. The retreat leaders talked
about God’s extraordinary love, tender mercy, and a trustworthy hope for our
youth. They emphasized that it’s important for our youth to know that, they
are loved by Jesus, and that they can trust in His mercy. The food for the
attendees was prepared by Knights of Columbus volunteers of the parish.



Parish Assembly

Fr Sajo convened a parish assembly on January 4, 2020 of community
leaders, representatives from family units, representatives from various pious
organizations, and ministries, and the parish council members to formulate
and propose suggestions regarding the future plans to the eparchy for
consideration. About forty people attended the Assembly and the discussion
was held in groups. The groups presented their opinions and suggestions
and Fr Sajo thanked everyone for their cooperation and said he would
forward the suggestions to the eparchy.

Parenting Seminar

A parenting Seminar was held at the parish church on 4 January in the
afternoon. The main presenter was Deacon Michael  Soentgerath, the
Diocesan Director for Religious Education, and  Secretariat & Health Care
Apostolate of  Roman Catholic Diocese of  Calgary. In the talk he emphasized
the point that the role of  parents is so vital in the character formation and
upbringing of children that no other agency can adequately replace it. He
also mentioned that the Church and school can only assist and support
parents in fulfilling their responsibility for developing moral attitudes and
Christian values. Ms. Eileen Coady was the other presenter who gave some
tips on parenting. The seminar was organized by the initiative of  Mathrujyothi
members under the advice and guidance of  Fr.Sajo.

Calgary Bible Convention, 2020.
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A three day Bible Convention was organized by our parish on January 17,18,
and 19 in Bethany Chapel, in Calgary.  The convention was attended by about
600 people. The convention was led by Rev.Fr Daniel Poovannathil, a famous
preacher and the Director of  Carmel Retreat Center, Thiruvananathapuram.
Brother Paulson and and Br.Prince had accompanied Fr Daniel. Later, Fr.
Sajo thanked the retreat team for the spiritual nourishment the parishioners
were provided by them.



ST. AUGUSTINE MISSION, SUDBURY

Holy Mass was celebrated at the Sudbury Mission on January 26
Sunday by Rev. Fr. Rijo Jose CMI from St John Vianney Parish Barrie. More
than 150 international students participated in the Holy Qurbana. Every month
Department of  Social services and Shepherds of  Faith make the arrangement
for the transportation of the priests to Sudbury which is 450 km away from
Mississauga.
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 JANUARY 2020
4 Blessed Marriage at Mannarkkadu
7-9 Participated in the Syro-Malabar Bishop’s Retreat at

Kakkanadu
10-11 Participated in the Syro-Malabar Bishop’s Synod at

Kakkanadu
12 Offered Holy Qurbana at Kanjirathanam
13-16 Participated in the Syro-Malabar Bishop’s Synod
17-18 Inaugurated the School Day Celebration at

Panthalampadam.
Blessed the Betrothal ceremony at Yvashekthra,
Palakkad

19 Celebrated Holy Qurbana at Kuzhikattussery
20 Conducted “Vision 2020” at Kakkanad for New

Immigrants to Canada
21 Conferred the Order of  Diaconate to Br. Joyal

Varikanikal at St. Joseph’s Pontifical Seminary, Aluva
21-22 Participated in the Batch Gathering at Vazhoor
26 Returned to Mississauga
28 Presided over the Curia Meeting
29 Met the SMYM (I) Diocesan Leaders
30 Celebrated Holy Qurbana at CHF Convent on the

occasion of  Sapthathi Celebration of  Sr. Prasanna
Thattil CHF
Blessed the new Mission House at Hamilton

31 Participated in the SMYM (I) Executive meeting

48






